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OCTOBER 2019 

From the Grand Knight … 
 
September proved to be a very busy month for our Council.  Special 
thanks and appreciation are extended to our fellow Brother Knights who 
chaired and headed up the following events:  "Friday Night Church Fish 
Fry" - Larry Neary:  "Family Picnic" - Bob Budzien;  "Brewers' Ball Game" 
- Dan Woznicki;  "Soccer Challenge" - Paul Fliss;  "Mukwonago Fall Fest" 
- Ward Boldon;  and the "Thursday Family Rosary Program" - Jim Wag-
nitz.  Dozens of other Knights were instrumental in helping them make 
our programs and events a huge success this past month!   It's always 
great to see our fellow Knights working together for a common purpose in 
putting our "Faith into Action"...being that of community service to others, 
helping out at our Parish, to that of enjoying each other's fellowship at the 
"Family Picnic" and 'Ball Game", etc.  
 
All Knights and their family members are encouraged to attend and par-
ticipate in the "Rosary Coast to Coast" program on Sunday, October 13th 
at St. James.  Join over 1200 Rosary Rallies in the U.S. and other partici-
pating countries in simultaneous prayer to our Blessed Mother.  This 
year's rallies are on the 103rd anniversary of the Fatima Miracle of the 
Sun.  The entire Country will be praying the Glorious Mysteries at 3 pm 
Central time.  The Service will conclude with Benediction and a short re-
ception in the Commons area. 
 
Speaking of the Rosary...the Thursday 5:30 pm Rosary is now called the 
"Family Rosary".  All K/C family members are encouraged to come to St. 
James to participate and say the Rosary together as a group. 
In October, Fred Gier, (262-594-2995) is in need of several Pancake 
Helpers to be part of the "Flippin' Awesome Pancake Crew" for 2 
events.  The first event is on early Saturday morning, October 12th at the 
Waukesha County Airport (Crites Field) in an airport hanger.  This event 
is for a "Pro Life" Raffle Prize redemption gift.  The other breakfast will be 
at St. James Activity Center between the hours of 8 am and 12 noon.  . 
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Please call Fred and let him know if you can help him at either or both events 

"Keeping America  Beautiful"..."Highway Clean-up" will be held on Saturday, October 26th. (weather 
permitting) starting at 8:30 am.  Please call our "Clean-up Coordinator" - Jeff Mutchler (713-553-
6646)  if you can assist.  The group will meet at St. James for instructions and equipment, etc. 

Jim Slawny, Fred Gier, Jim Wagnitz, Dennis Bednarek and I attended the Diocesan Awards/Training 
meeting at Sacred Heart School of Theology in Franklin on Sunday September 22nd.  Some of the 
top topics covered were "Membership Recruitment Methods" and ways of how to put our "Faith into 
Action".  Part of our Mission is to help the Church, the Pastor, and the Bishop succeed.  We need to 
ask ourselves "How can we as a Council serve our Parish the best?". 

Please mark your calendars and plan to attend our monthly "Membership" meetings that are held on 
the 2nd Wednesday of each month starting promptly at 7 pm.  Our next meeting will be on October 
9th in Room 8 (lower level) at St. James Parish Center.  For those interested in saying the "Rosary", 
that will start at 6:30 pm in the same room. 

Our October "Knight of the Month" Award is given to SK Thomas J. Vukelich - PGK.  Tom (our Lec-
turer) has been constantly contributing to our Council on various fronts.  He has been working close-
ly with the Savin family as related to the "Bob Chapman Golf Tournament".  He's the one responsi-
ble for details in handling the preregistration, team registration,  and golfer check-ins at the 
event.  He also serves as the Master of Ceremonies at the event.  Tom can be found as our first to 
arrive at K/C meetings and functions, and one of the last to leave.  He handles our "treats and bever-
ages" after our Membership meetings.  He commutes from the Lake Geneva area where he re-
sides.  He is a "true Knight" to the core!   Again...Congratulations. 

If you have any questions and/or concerns with regard to the Council, please feel free to give me a 
call at (262) 363-7601 or e-mail at djbraun@centurylink.net. 

In Brotherhood with Christ, Don Braun - Grand Knight. 

 
 

The 54 day Novena for Our Nation concludes with Rosary Coast to Coast featuring hundreds of Rosary Rallies across the country 

on the October 13 Feast of Our Lady of Fatima miracle of the sun.  Rosary Coast to Coast is anchored by the 4th annual National 

Rosary Rally at the US Capitol, headlined by speakers comprised of nationally known Catholic clergy and laypeople. 

Fr. Heilman clarifies:  “Importantly, this is not intended to be a political event.  Our hope is to influence the direction of 
our country through prayer”. 

“I wholeheartedly endorse the Novena for Our Nation and the Rosary Rally… I urge as many as are able to participate 

in these great spiritual works for the sake of our entire nation.”   Cardinal Raymond Burke 

mailto:djbraun@centurylink.net
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October Is Respect Life Month 

 

The month of October is annually observed by the Catholic Church in the 

United States as Respect Life Month. We are called to cherish, defend, 

and protect those who are most vulnerable, from the beginning of life to its 

end, and at every point in between. 

Yet this year, as we approach Respect Life Sunday on October 7, our 

hearts are heavy with revelations of how those who should be most trust-

worthy have not only failed in this regard but have inflicted immense evil. 

As USCCB President Cardinal Daniel DiNardo expressed, 'the Body of 

Christ is lacerated.' 

At such a time as this, we become even more aware of the need for mes-

sengers of God's love and instruments of His healing. We realize again, 

with renewed urgency, our personal call to help others encounter God's 

transforming, life-giving love and to defend the sanctity of every person's 

life, at every stage and in every circumstance. 

This year's Respect Life theme is "Every Life: Cherished, Chosen, Sent," 

highlighting our call to build a culture of life as missionary disciples. 

Drawing upon the story of Our Lady of Guadalupe and St. Juan Diego, this 

theme is briefly unpacked in a short reflection. I humbly invite you to 

read and reflect on it this Respect Life Month. 

(Taken from Cardinal Dolan's full statement for Respect Life Month) 

October is Respect Life Month when pro-lifers make an extra effort to spread the pro-life message. 
In most cases, it is a single event at a parish, a Life Chain, a banquet, conference, baby bottle 
drive, 40 Days for Life etc. We commend these efforts but what happens once these events are 
over? In most cases, its dead silence until next year! 
 
Fr. Stephen Imbarrato states that “we are all complicit, every one of us in the sin of abortion. Yes-
terday 3,300 babies died, today 3,300 babies will die and tomorrow 3,300 babies will die. What did 
you do about those babies? We need to wake up every day and ask, not what can I do, but what 
more can I do? ” Blessed John Paul II and Pope Benedict XVI said that there is no greater work to 
be done than to defend human life and “woe to us if we fail”. 
 
Is it right to make an extra effort during one month while turning our backs for eleven long months 
on the little boys and girls who cannot defend themselves? How do you suppose God must feel? 
How bizarre that animals, plants and mammals have more rights than baby humans.  Anyone 
caught brutalizing an animal the way a child is brutalized would certainly do jail time. 
 
How can we plead ignorance, when abortion has been the law of the land for almost 40 
years?   How can we plead ignorance when we are living in the age of information? How can we 
plead ignorance when abortion has been the most controversial and divisive issue even before  
Roe V. Wade. How can we plead ignorance when we stand before an all-knowing and all-
seeing God? Better we get this right, on this side of Heaven, rather than having to fess-up 
for our sins of omission! 
 
“Through moral conscience God speaks to each of us, inviting us to defend human life at all 
times…” Benedict 16

th 

 
WE CAN EITHER SAY TO GOD, “THY WILL BE DONE”, OR ELSE  

GOD WILL ULTIMATELY SAY TO US, “THY WILL BE DONE”. 
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Please feel free to attend any of these showings of the movie Unplanned, sponsored by the follow-
ing parishes in conjunction with Pro Life Wisconsin.  (You can also watch it online for free). 
 
 


